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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

35th Session of the Universal Periodic Review

Review of Kyrgyzstan – 20 January 2020
Mr. President,

Sri Lanka extends a warm welcome to the High Level delegation from Kyrgyzstan and thanks the delegation for the informative presentation.

We appreciate Kyrgyzstan for the efforts taken to strengthen the national human rights framework through several policy instruments such as the National Human Rights Action Plan 2019–2022 and the National Action Plan on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination 2019–2022. 

Further, it is noted that the Government has also taken concerted efforts to combat human trafficking, including through amendments to the legislation and adoption of Programme on Combating Human Trafficking 2017–2020. 

It is a welcome development that legislative amendments since January 2019 contribute to further improvement of fair trial guarantees and independence of the judiciary.

My delegation recommends that Kyrgyzstan:

-considers ratifying the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance; 

- strengthens its efforts to promote access to education, including vulnerable groups to reduce school dropout rates;

-continues to take measures to increase access to maternal health services to reduce preventable maternal morbidity and mortality;

-accelerates efforts to eliminate child labour, ensuring that legal action is taken against perpetrators; 

-continues to take measures to prevent and protect women and girls from any incidence of gender-based violence; and

-continues to strengthen its efforts to combat human trafficking with regular monitoring.

We wish Kyrgyzstan success in its UPR engagement. 

Thank you.
